
Important Dates: 

February 3              
Coaches needed for Girls on 
the Run or team will be  dis-
solved and refunds issued 

February 10-13 
Kindness-Gram Sale 

 

February 12 
Count Day 

Please avoid making appoint-
ments this day if at all possible. 

 

February 17 
Mid-Winter Recess 

No School 
 

February 24 
PTO Meeting 

6:30 PM 
 

March 12  
Half day  

Dismissal at 11:52 
 

Parent Teacher  
conferences  

1-4 and 5-8 PM 

 
March 17 

Parent Teacher Conferences 
5-8 PM 

Michael Ghareeb        Principal                                                                                                      Jenine Elzinga               Secretary 
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Greetings Lakewood Families, 
 
We’ve had a wonderful start to the second half of the year thus far. I want to 
begin by thanking everyone who contributed to our Science Night as it once 
again was a huge success. A special thanks to Mr. Arthurs who coordinated and 
arranged the event and to our wonderful PTO for aligning volunteers and spon-
soring the evening. 
 

Please remember that all parents are to park in the parent lot when entering the 
school for more than a few minutes. This is the lot which has the furthest en-
trance from the school building itself. If you are coming in to pick up or drop off a 
student from or to the office, the circle drive can be used. In addition, if you are 
dropping off your student in the morning at the parent drop off, please remember 
that if you plan to get out of your car for any reason, you should park in a parking 
space and walk your child to the drop off area. Also, if you are coming into the 
building for any length of time, everyone must check into the office and be wear-
ing a badge for the duration of the time that you are in the school. All of these 
precautions are designed to provide the utmost safety for your children and we 
want to be sure that we are offering every child the safest environment possible 
at Lakewood Elementary.  
 

Finally, please join us in wishing Lori Marco (technology teacher at Lakewood 
and Waukazoo) a very happy retirement. She has been a teacher for 30 years 
with 28 of those spent in the West Ottawa Public Schools and specifically 21 at 
Lakewood. Thank you for everything you did for the students at Lakewood Ele-
mentary Ms. Marco! 

 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

 
Michael Ghareeb 

Our PTO has a new newsletter format. These will be coming 
your way once or twice a month. You can also find information 
on their website: lakewoodpto.org 



Student Council Updates 

The Student Council  feels it is important to 

promote positive “feel-good” feelings. 

Therefore, they choose  January 31 to be  

“Give a High-Five Day”. Throughout the 

day, students could be seen giving peers 

and teachers high fives for exhibiting one of 

the 3Rs: Respect, Responsible, and Ready 

to Learn.  

 

Please Call the office if your child will be 

absent due to illness. Be sure to note 

your child's name, teacher, and       

symptoms.  

We also need a call if your child is out 

due to pre-planned absences or              

 appointments.  Thank You                                                                

616-786-1300 press 1 for the attendance line 

WEEK OF JANUARY 20-24, 2020 

Isla Castillo: I became a LINK because I think students with autism are awesome! Sometimes they may have a rough time 
but they are so sweet. My favorite part about LINKs is the opportunity to get to know students with autism better by hanging out 
with them. When not in school, I like to complete my homework to get it out of the way so I can spend time helping my mom.  

Maddy Grzan: I like to help people so I decided to become a LINK. What I like most about LINKs is spending time and 
helping students with autism. When I grow up, I may become a special education teacher. I like to practice karate when I am not in 
school. 

Lucy Keen: I became a LINK because I want to help students with autism. My favorite thing about LINKs is getting to 
spend time with these students.  I like to play soccer when I am not in school. 

 

WEEK OF JANUARY 27-31, 2020 

Connor Haley: Earlier this year, I was asked to be a gym helper to help students with autism participate during gym 
class. Later this year I found out that LINKs was starting up and that I could be a part of LINKS, too, so I accepted! The best part 
of LINKs is helping students with autism during gym class with activities such as throwing balls or jogging. When I am not at 
school, I really enjoy playing hockey and video games and ice-skating. One day I would like to be a professional hockey player 
and then when I am too old to play hockey, I would like to be an engineer. 

Jack Norton: I decided to become a LINK because I though it would be fun to help students with autism. My favorite part 
of LINKs  is going down to the classroom for students and helping them put their belongings away in their lockers. At home, I enjoy 
watching TV and YouTube. I plan to become a scientist one day! 

Christian DeWitt: I have always enjoyed helping students with autism so I joined LINKs knowing this would be an awe-
some opportunity to work with them. My favorite part of being a LINK is helping the students with their responsibilities. For fun, I 
enjoy researching LEGO sets and building the different sets. When I grow up, I would like to become an NFL football player and 
after I have made a lot of money, I would like to open a LEGO store 

LINKS of the             
WEEk 

Lakewood LINKs is a program that teaches and encourages students to assist their peers with special needs.    
Currently our LINKs  program includes 63 LINKs in grades 2-5 to assist 11 students with special needs in grades   
K-5. LINKs duties include supporting peers through their morning routines, assisting students in specials, working 
with students in the general education classroom, reverse inclusion in special education classrooms and  assisting 
students with pack up and end of the day routines. Schools with LINKs programs show an increase in   positive 
feelings related to the school community and an increase in academic performance. We are so excited to introduce 
LINKs at Lakewood Elementary and so proud of the students who have stepped up to make this program a         
success.  



                     

 

Moving with Mr. Metz 

Hi Lakewood Families, 

All classes have been doing a great job with their basketball skills and 
games! I’ve been very impressed with how the students have been respect-
ful, responsible, and ready to learn. Watching the students learn together 
and work together has been great! All students are challenging themselves 
and working really hard to improve. I’m lucky I get to work with them. Have 
a great week! 

~Mr. Metz 

 
 

                                                        Links from the Lab 

                                     By Miss Marco    Technology Instructor 

 
     
  

I just wanted to take this opportunity to say how much I will miss 
the students, staff and community of Lakewood Elementary as I head into       
retirement.  With great sadness I have been saying goodbye to my students this 
past week as I see each class for the last time. I’ve been fortunate to have taught 
such awesome kids and with such a supporting and amazing staff and hope to 
run into everyone in the future.  Keep coding and practicing those home row 
keys! 
 
Miss Marco 
         

The art room is exploding with creativity! To know what awesome things are  happening in the art room please 

visit my art news website at  woartmakesyousmart.weebly.com                                        

 Don’t forget! ART Makes you SMART!   -Miss TenBarge 

Art News 



  SPANISH SPOTLIGHT WITH SEÑORA DILLON                                                   

Kindergarten students are doing a fun unit on food vocabu-
lary.  We are learning words such as pan (bread), leche (milk), and papa 

(potato).  Here is a song that you can practice at home with your child!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Don’t forget to check out my website. There are fun online resources for practicing  Spanish at home:  

https://senoradillon.weebly.com/  

 

  Music Notes from Mr. Loughrin 

Have you checked out Incredibox?????  “Incredibox is a musical app in 
which you can quickly and easily create a mix by running a band of 
beatboxers”.  It is one of the coolest and most fun music websites I 
have ever seen! Kids and adults can go online to www.incredibox.com 
and create and arrange their own beat boxing, hip hopping, jazz    
jumping arrangements using the Incredibox Beat Boxing “dudes”.  Each 
“dude” has their own riff or ostinato pattern. You pull them up and      
assign them a part and they play it. It is a ton of fun and quite            
addicting!!  Check it out!!!! 

(To the tune of She’ll be Coming ‘Round the Mountain) 

Queso is cheese, yum, yum, yum. (clap clap)      

Leche is milk, yum, yum, yum. (clap clap)  

Papa is potato. 

Jugo is juice. 

Pan is bread, yum, yum, yum. (clap clap) 

http://www.incredibox.com









